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9 September 2019 
Secretary of the Police Service 
Alvin Rapea 
Per e-mail: Phumu.Rapea@csp.gov.za 
 
Dear Alvin Rapea 
 

Calls for Police Civilian Secretariat to request that IPID probe SAPS' inability to contain social unrest 
 
The Democratic Alliance (DA) requests that the Secretary of the Police Service make recommendations to the 
Independent Police Investigative Directorate (IPID) to probe the police’s conduct during this period of ongoing 
violence and social unrest in the country. 
 
Section 31(3) of Civilian Secretariat Act provides for the establishment of a Consultative Forum, as per Chapter 4 
of the IPID Act, where the Secretary can make recommendations to IPID. This would be the ideal forum to raise 
the police’s seemingly inability to quell the ongoing violence and disruptions in Johannesburg and the rest of 
Gauteng. Read with Section 28 of the IPID Act, the Directorate must investigate “any […] matter referred to it as 
a result of a decision by the Executive Director, or if so requested by the Minister, an MEC or the Secretary”. 
 
Over the past two weeks of unprecedented levels of civil unrest, we have seen how under-trained and ill 
prepared the SAPS truly is in suppressing social disorder and public violence.  
 
The police’s seeming inability to suppress the rioting in Johannesburg and other parts of Gauteng, will only 
instigate the spread of these violent and often xenophobic protests to other parts of the country. 
 
This sheepish reaction is in stark contrast to the police’s actions last week, where peaceful protesters with 
genuine concerns about the rising levels of Gender Based Violence were met with wrath from the police who 
threw stun grenades and water cannons at them. 
 
The police have shown themselves to be completely inconsistent and overwhelmed to perform their duties in 
upholding law and order. It is for this reason that the DA calls on the Civilian Secretariat to request an IPID 
investigation, as it is ultimately your mandate to provide effective civilian oversight over the police and to 
monitor overall police performance.  
 
It is unacceptable that in this time of disorder and unrest, the police simply fold their arms as the country burns.  

 
Refiloe Nt’sekhe 
National Spokesperson  
Democratic Alliance  
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